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no authority to enforce anything, but we can contact organiza-
tions we receive complaints about. We’ll tell them, gently, that 
we’ve heard about these particular problems and would like their 
input because we’re trying to improve relations among countries 
and maximize the assistance people are giving.” The first groups 
Batzdorff looks forward to connecting with are wheelchair chari-
ties that could potentially work with groups like Whirlwind 
Wheelchairs.

Kistenberg also lists two other major humanitarian projects in 
the works: the Prosthetic and Orthotic Components Clearing-
house (POCC) and a humanitarian online calendar of events.

POCC, Kistenberg says, “is a collaborative activity between 
U.S. ISPO, Georgia Tech and a group called MedShare Inter-
national, which is a medical/surgical recycling organization 
(MSRO). The Barr Foundation is supporting this activity 
through an initial donation of components and funds. Students 
at Georgia Tech and Emory University will provide human 
resources. Individuals, prosthetists and orthotists, or manufac-
turers can donate components to POCC, those are inventoried 
in a database, and if people are going somewhere and they need 
certain components, they can go online and order what they 
want and just pay shipping and a nominal warehousing fee.” To 
be eligible to access POCC components, NGOs would need to 

sign on to the code of conduct, then meet guidelines related to 
the code.

The planned calendar of mission events, a proposed collab-
oration between the Orthotics, Prosthetics & Rehabilitation 
Humanitarian Database and oandp.com, would allow mission 
teams to note on an online calendar where they are going and 
what they plan to provide. Kistenberg says, “It’s hard to have 
folks who are competing for limited resources to see eye to 
eye sometimes. This could help eliminate some redundancy of 
services and get people to collaborate.” He added that groups 
or people with a calling to serve in a particular location could 
more easily find ways to contribute.

Kistenberg concludes that humanitarian work, done well, 
provides profound benefits not only to the recipient, but to the 
O&P professional: “Seeing how people are able to operate in 
the environments in which they find themselves, and how they 
solve problems with the materials that they use, really expands 
your ability to be able to do what you do. When you go to a 
country where they don’t do any thermoplastics or still make 
everything out of aluminum, you get an appreciation for their 
hand skills, but the way that they are able to take what they have 
and help people is a global lesson. That just makes you a better 
practitioner, flat-out.”  O&P EDGE

Morgan Stanfield can be reached at morgan@opedge.com
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